
To whom it may concern, 


I am writing this letter of recommendation for Molly Gill in her athletic pursuits.


I have had the pleasure of coaching and getting to know Molly since April of 
2023 and most recently coaching her as part of the Australian U18 Women’s 
team selected for the U18 World Cup Oceania Qualifier. 


Throughout the short time I have known Molly, she has proven to be a 
hardworking and extremely coachable athlete. Her ability to adjust in her 
approach to defensive and offensive skills is outstanding for her age and 
experience in the game of softball. As her knowledge of the game grows, 
she is showing her ever growing ability to be a significant offensive threat 
from the left-hand batter’s box. 


In the lead up to the Oceania Qualifier, Molly has a diligent athlete and 
constantly sought feedback to ensure she would perform at her best for our 
team to qualify for the next stage of the U18 World Cup. Her hard work and 
preparation saw her as our starting centrefield throughout the tournament as 
well as a consistent number two in our hitting line up, hitting 0.357 for the 
tournament. In the field, she reads the ball well and has great coverage and 
leadership taking charge of the outfield.


Not only does Molly make a significant contribution to the team on the field, 
but also off. She was a key part of the fantastic culture the athletes created 
in a small time. She was a fantastic teammate showing both selflessness and 
positive energy to ensure those around her felt part of the team. 


Overall, Molly is a great athlete to coach but also a young person who 
displays integrity and maturity beyond her years. I have no hesitation in 
endorsing Molly for any team/college program as she will be an asset as both 
an athlete and student and would be well suited to the college environment.


I wish Molly good luck in all future accomplishments and look forward to 
seeing her development over the years to come. 


Kind regards,

Amanda ‘Reggie’ Fairley


U18 Australian Women’s Team Head Coach- Oceania Qualifier 2023

Softball Australia Pathway Coach 2022 onwards



